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Prof Jim Piper, DVC (Research)

Mr Chris Searchfield, Academic Director, Macquarie City Campus
Minutes
11.00-12.30p.m. Thursday 29th July 2010, Function Room, level 2, E11A
1. Minutes of the Meeting 1st June 2010 



Adopted 
Business Arising
1.1 Duration of Masters Degrees

It was noted that Postgraduate qualifications is still an area of uncertainty and that this was the subject of an article in the Higher Education Supplement 28th July reporting on the AQF proposal to limit qualifications to Master of (field of study), MPhil, Doctor of (field of study) and PhD.

1.2 Evaluating QEC Performance: results of member survey
In the main the QEC appears to be successfully fulfilling its Terms of Reference with a continuing minor issue between the boundaries of Academic Senate and the QEC in the area of reviews.  

Discussion took place on the role of Academic Senate with academic program and discipline reviews, and the QEC with management and organisational unit reviews.
It was noted that the Academic Standards and Quality Committee has agreed to draft a policy on academic program reviews; and that Academic Senate needs to be assured that quality outcomes are being achieved following the implementation of their decisions.

The Committee noted that it didn’t want to instigate a proliferation of reviews.  A couple of alternatives were broached:

· Executive Deans may pay to supplement the panels of accreditation reviews to achieve the management and program information required, as occurred with the ACS review of the Computing programs

· The institution of an annual Faculty Report to Academic Senate, reporting on the reviews undertaken and the processes that sustain and embed quality in course design and delivery and student outcomes.

It was felt that as accreditation reviews focussed on minimum standards this process may not meet the needs of Macquarie for ‘quality enhancement’.

It was recommended that Prof John Simons draft a format of an annual Faculty Report and place this on the Agenda for the September meeting of the QEC.







Adopted
2. Reviews
2.1 AUQA2 Progress Report:
2.1.1 Responses to Affirmation 6 and Recommendation 1

Ms McLean reported that these responses are for noting and that the draft Macquarie University AUQA2 Progress Report has been delivered to the Vice-Chancellor’s Unit for transfer to AUQA.

Ms Mclean assured the meeting that the Web version of the Progress Report did not link to ‘confidential’ documents, but that these had been provided to AUQA as an indication that the University had taken their recommendations seriously.

The AUQA2 Progress Report may be found at http://www.mq.edu.au/quality/progress_report.htm
2.2 Review Panel members Declaration of Interest form
It was recommended that the form be adopted with the following amendments:

· The an e.g. be added to ‘Financial interests related to the subject of this Review e.g. employed as an adjunct, undertaken a consultancy, etc’
· Replacement of ‘Close personal relationships’ with ‘Have you had any previous association with this unit or any of its members of staff?’

It was agreed that the Executive Deans would apply the test: ‘Would a reasonable person seeing this from the outside see this as reasonable?’ and make such a recommendation to the DVC (Provost).

2.3 Progress Reports against Recommendations of Reviews 
To be adopted by email.
2.4 Response to Recommendations of the Review of the Institute of Early Childhood and the Dept of Education

Prof Greeley reported that the written document included with the meeting papers has since been converted into an Action Plan.  All recommendations have been accepted except the last – as it is against University policy to award Professional Doctorates.
As the NSW Institute of Teachers has just provided accreditation for the current programs, informal collaboration will be undertaken.  With the preparation for the next round of accreditation, formal structural change is planned to take place.  It was noted that already the Practicum Office has been established at faculty level; and there has been an agreement to collaborate on research.  Structural issues working against collaboration include disparate workload models and differential funding for HDR students.  These are currently being addressed.

2.5 Review of the Department of Environment and Geography

Prof Thurgate reported that the review of the Department of Environment and Geography is an important mechanism to assist in uniting the former disparate entities now brought together in the Department of Environment and Geography.  The Panel has been carefully selected and the Department will go offsite to focus on the development of the Self-Evaluation Review.  However issues remain in uniting the non-academic staff.   
3. Next Meeting:
11.00-12.30p.m. Thursday 9th September 2010 in Function Room E11A
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